
REPORT FROM JUNE 9, 2002 
Sunday School 270 
Worship 350 
Brookridge  40 
Budget Requirement To Date $274,804.46 
Budget Receipts To Date (89.95%) $247,199.64 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (69.74%) $518,217.24 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,445,707.42 
Balance Due on Building $595,425.12 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF JUNE 16 - JUNE 22 
Sunday, June 16 
9:15 a.m.        Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes  
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
1:30  Youth Leave for Camp 
 No Evening Activities 
Monday, June 17 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, June 18 
6:45 - 7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon Veggie Tales Club 
Wednesday, June 19 
6:30 p.m. Prayer Meeting 
7:30  yoU-Turn Rehearsal, Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
 Deacons  
Thursday, June 20 
11:30 a.m. College Parkers - Smith Hall 
 
Workers in Worship Nursery   June 16, 10:30 a.m. 
Ann Keith; Debbie Pearson; Ben & Lori Jackson; Kim & Kelsey Dun-
can; Brad & Melanie Jones 
Greeters:  June 16 Wayne & Jennie Lewis 
Deacon of the Week: Jim Hamblen 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Larry Jones  
Brookridge Driver:  June 16 Larry Jones  
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Crisis Control Gifts for June:  
Applesauce or Toothbrushes 

 

*61 cans of food and 22 tubes of toothpaste were collected at 
College Park last month  

“Whatever you do for one of the least of these brothers of mine, 
 you do for me.“    Matthew 25:40 

FROM ONE MINISTER TO ANOTHER . . . 
 I write these words after spending some time enjoy-
ing Vacation Bible School with our boys and girls.  What 
a great job of preparation our VBS faculty has done!  Our 
thanks to all of them for investing in the spiritual develop-
ment of children!  These are such important days for them. 
 
  Last Wednesday, our group decided to begin our 
Wednesday evening prayer services at 6:30 instead of 7:00, 
which will give us adequate time for prayer and a time of 
Bible Study together.  Our study is focusing on First Corin-
thians.  We invite you to join us for a time of midweek in-
spiration and study together.  Remember, Midweek Prayer 
Meeting will be at  6:30 p.m., not 7:00, all summer. 
 
  This Sunday, we celebrate Father’s Day to-
gether!  It is significant, to me, that within a month we 
celebrate both Mother’s Day and Father’s Day, recognizing 
that a healthy family requires both parents.  Admittedly, 
there are some single parent families who succeed in their 
task, but how blessed is the home where both father and 
mother share in the nurturing of those precious children.  I 
hope you will join with us as we focus on “A Father’s 
Dream.”  Our text: Luke 11: 11-12.  I look forward to see-
ing you this Sunday, if not before. 

 Jim Baucom 

Baptist men’s breakfast 
Sunday, June 23 8:00 a.m. 

Cherry Street Prison 

 

Christian love and sympathy are extended to   
Grace Cowden in the death of her brother. 

Proposed Personnel Manual 
 Copies of the proposed manual are now available in the 
church office.  Two Question and Answer sessions are sched-
uled for Sunday, June 23, from 9:45-10:45 a.m. and Wednes-
day, July 10, from 6:00-7:30 p.m.  The completed manual will 
be voted on at the July 24th Church Conference. 



Leading us in 
The Worship of God 
 Sunday, June 16, 10:45 a.m. 

 
 

 

Almighty Father and Offertory - Sanctuary Choir 
A Father’s Dream, Luke 11:11-12 - Dr. Jim Baucom  

     Sanctuary Choir:  Don’t forget our get-together on Sunday, 
June 23, at 5:30 p.m., at the home of Troy and Vonnie Wood.  We 
will share in a covered-dish supper (with plenty of inside seating 
for those who prefer).  We will take the bus (leaving at 5 p.m.) for 
those who would like to ride.  If you haven’t signed up, I hope you 
will do so this Sunday.  We won’t have any fun without you.      
     College Parkers June Meeting  We will meet on Thursday, 
June 20.  Our special guest will be Winston-Salem Mayor Allen 
Joines.  Bring that good food and a friend. 
     The College Parkers Biltmore Trip, June 25:  We still need  
six more people to join us.  The cost for the day is $50, which in-
cludes entrance into the home and gardens, lunch buffet at the 
Deer Park Restaurant and transportation.   This trip is open to eve-
ryone, so come and join us and bring a friend.  

 Our youth and leaders will leave this Sunday, June 16th, for 
Summer Youth Camp at the Outer Banks.  Our theme this year is 
“Called 2 B Salt & Light.”  We will be studying Christ’s challenge 
to us in Matthew 5:13-14.  Let me challenge you to read these 
verses every day next week and pray that God will help our young 
people understand what a tremendous challenge and privilege it is 
to live for Christ in such a way as to point others to Him.  You 
might also want to pray that God will challenge your heart to truly 
be salt and light in your own areas of influence! 
 As I write this, we are in the middle of a wonderful week of 
Vacation Bible School!  We have a tremendous group of adults 
who make this happen, and leading the way this year is Joy Minster, 
our VBS Director.  All of our teachers and helpers have done a fan-
tastic job of preparation and presentation!  Thanks also are due to 
Angie and several of our youth who made our backdrops for the 
rooms! 

Mountain outreach 
 Please be in prayer for our mission team as we make 
final preparations.  Pray about your part on the team—donating 
food or gifts, contributing money, or going on the team.   
 We plan to take only the household goods needed by 
the Siler family this year.  Excess furniture, clothing, and fix-
tures will be sent to West Virginia for their urgent disaster re-
lief efforts. 
 Saturday, June 15, will be our last day to pick up large 
items for Mountain Outreach.  Please call the church office 

(768-5870) if you have items for this pick up.   
 Goal: $14,000.00 
 Received To Date: $15,398.29    

Our children are very busy with Vacation Bible School 
this week.  They are Learning  to Walk in God’s Ways, and I 
hope that all parents come join us this Friday, June 14, for mu-
sic and lunch at 12:00 pm.  This is a tradition every year on the 
last day of Vacation Bible School at College Park.  The children 
will share what they learned this week about Jonah, and his 
great adventure, through music.  Following the program, a bag 
lunch will be provided in Smith Hall for the children and their 
families.  Everyone is welcome.  I hope to see you there.   

Father’s Day is coming up, so remember your father and 
come celebrate with him and your family at the Father-n- Child 
Reunion Saturday, June 15th at Joanie Moser Park from 11:00 - 
2:00!!   The church office has requested that you call by Thurs-
day, June 13 to let them know the number in your family that 
will be attending. 

Veggie Tales starts on Tuesday, June 18th!  The Veggie 
Tales Club will meet every Tuesday (except July 4th week) from 
9:00-12:00.  There is still room, so come join us! 

  

 

A lifetime of loving, caring, and sharing… 
Please join us, our children and grandchildren 

as we celebrate our Fiftieth Wedding Anniversary 
on Saturday, the twenty-second of June, 2002 

from two o’clock to four o’clock in the afternoon. 
 

College Park Baptist Church 
Smith Hall 

1701 Polo Road 
Winston-Salem, North Carolina 

 

John and Mary Lou Snodgrass 
 

Your love is a treasured gift. 
We request no other. 

Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have been 
in the hospital in the last week: 

 Annie B. Cook, Maude Newell,  
Ica Mae Reavis, Ethel Rhoades 

 Congratulations to Ben and Lori 
 Jackson on the birth of their son, 
 Benjamin Lucas, on June 8, 2002. 

Haiti Missions 
 A Mission Vision Team is traveling to Haiti on Wednesday, 
August 7, through Sunday, August 11.  This is not a work team, 
but rather an observation Mission Vision Team focused on seeing 
and learning about Christian mission work in Haiti.  Those inter-
ested should speak to Wes or Barbie Morgan by next Sunday. 
 

Teachers Needed for Teacher Training 
 In connection with the Mission Vision Team, Wes needs 1-2 
additional teachers or principals willing to assist in Teacher Train-
ing for elementary school teachers at AFCA Village for 3 half-
day sessions.  These teachers would travel with Wes to Haiti on 
Saturday, August 3.  The first half of the week would be devoted 
to teacher training; the second half to joining the Mission Vision 
Team.  Again, see Wes or Barbie Morgan before next Sunday. 


